
Canaan Budget Committee Meeting 
Thursday, November 2, 2017 

Canaan Fire Station, Canaan, NH 

Attendees: Budget Committee members: John Bergeron, Patty Duszynski, Stephen 
Freese, Al Posnanski, Mike Riese, Denis Salvail, Philip Smith Jr., Sadie Wells; 
Town staff: Mike Samson, Torn Marlar, Bob Scott. Committee members not attending: 
Ellie Davis, Jamie Jukosky. 

Approved Minutes 
1. Call to Order
Committee Secretary Sadie Wells called the meeting of the Canaan Budget Committee to
order at 7:00 PM and took attendance.

2. Minutes Approval
Sadie Wells made a motion which was seconded by John Bergeron to approve the
October 19, 2017 Canaan Budget Committee meeting minutes as submitted and

amended. The motion passed 7-0-1 (Smith abstained). The changes included adding
Dave McAlister to the attendee list and changing the vote numbers to reflect 9 committee
members.

3. Changes to the Proposed 2018 Canaan Budget
Town Administrator Mike Samson reviewed the changes that were made to the proposed
budget after the personnel changes related to the highway department. The town select
board has approved the proposed budget, but there will be additional changes such as
health insurance.

The personnel budgets were changed in the Government Buildings and Cemetery 
accounts so that the highway staff could work on the roads in the winter and in the other 
departments in the other seasons. In the cemetery budget line, a part time employee will 
be replaced and a full time person will be added. The health insurance is currently 
$425,000 in the Personnel Administration line. 

The Data Processing line was reduced by $1,000. Personnel Administration was about 
$2,000 more for next year on worker's compensation. The Government Buildings budget 
and Cemetery budget were changed to include the highway personnel. The building 
cleaning was moved out of the Government Buildings account. 

The Mechanic budget was discussed. More repairs had been done in house rather than 
sending jobs out, which saved about $21,000. The Mechanic petroleum products line also 
was reduced substantially. Overall the Mechanic budget was reduced by $13,000 due 
mostly to the new mechanic. 

The highway salary and retirement were reviewed. Road salt was reduced to $40,000. 
Street lighting rates have increased. The Transfer Station budget was reviewed with the 
hazardous waste line increased. There is a proposal from Orange to use the Canaan 
transfer station that will need to be finalized. Some considerations on the transfer station 






